STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS29356 / S1268

This legislation establishes a no-fee initial 4-year identification card for an individual who is homeless. The
current fee for such an identification card is $15, and this fee has been identified as a barrier to both job and
housing attainment by persons experiencing homelessness. The Idaho Transportation Department (ITD) will
require an attestation of the individual’s homelessness and residency at an Idaho relief agency or shelter by
an outreach worker or service worker. The legislation allows for a one-time free replacement of this type of
identification card. No changes are being made to the Department’s requirements to verify identity and lawful
presence.

FISCAL NOTE

The Idaho Transportation Department estimates one-time software development costs of $24,000 and ongoing
costs of $38,000 per year based on 10,000 issuances per year. There would be no impact to the general fund
only the Department dedicated funds.

Contact:
Senator Lori Den Hartog
(208) 332-1000
Representative Joe Palmer
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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